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read. Mr Nisbet noted the Mahogany works will start after Chinese
New Year; construction of IT staff offices were progressing with
completion date March 2020; and the works related to the
construction refurbishment of the Mahogany Lounge non-smoking
slots was running concurrently with the Club 23 redevelopment and
targeting a December 2019 opening.

5. Audit and Compliance Mr Preston spoke to the Audit and Compliance Update which was
Updates: taken as read.
Regulatory and Governance Mr Preston noted the following:
Update:
AML

e Nick Stokes had been appointed as the new Group General
Manager Anti-Money Laundering. Nick will bring a wealth of
experience to the team having previously worked at AUSTRAC
and senior regional financial crime related roles at both
Standard Chartered Bank and Credit Suisse;

e The AUSTRAC AML/CTF Program Compliance Assessment with a
specific focus on Politically Exposed Persons and High Risk
Customers continues with Crown preparing a response and
AUSTRAC following up with some further questions which
Crown was continuing to respond to;

e The AUSTRAC Risk Assessment of Junkets continued noting that
AUSTRAC visited Crown Melbourne on 24 September 2019 to
discuss a Risk Assessment at which time Crown provided a
detailed presentation on junkets to AUSTRAC staff. AUSTRAC
indicated that a draft of its findings would be made available
after Chinese New Year;

e The implementation plan for the roll-out of the joint AML/CTF
program continued;

Risk Management

e The CBA had now provided formal notice that the Southbank
and Riverbank accounts would be closed;

e |t was noted that the risk of Industrial Action had reduced to
“unlikely”;

Regulatory & Compliance

e A verbal update on the current progress and issues related to
the various investigations including the ILGA, VCGLR junket
investigation and ACLEI was provided;

e The VCGLR had advised Crown that it proposed to speak to

former China staff who were detained in China with respect to
the China investigation that the VCGLR had been carrying out for
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